Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 1st October 2018
	Present
	Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Marie Mavale, Dick Riches, Russell Constable, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Andrew Jackson, Neil Bennett, Tim Pullen, Alex Newman

	Apologies
	

	Minutes
	The minutes of the last meeting held on 2 July 2018 were approved. 

	Matters Arising
	Helen Sparrow, a parent volunteer, has kindly taken on uniform management and is in the process of taking an inventory. We can then decide on a process. Robin will phone naval stores to confirm lead time and then suggest Helen contacts Paul, who can explain the system at the Ewell scout shop.
Dick will contact David Baker to ask him to do the boat deck ceiling and other minor tasks and get quote for the drainage issue.

Neil will speak to neighbours re back fence to try to establish whose it is.

Nigel will ask Keith Maund where the title deeds are held should it become necessary to access them.

	Parent Volunteering
	Several Beaver parents are willing to do tasks but need someone to take the lead and coordinate.  Robin and Nigel will encourage them to identify one of their group.
Paul suggested getting a skip/industrial bags for a few weeks that can be filled gradually.  If the volunteers were to specify a weekend for a clear out, leaders will get other parents to join in.

	Financial
	Paul reported current balances: current a/c £14,772.84, debit card a/c £380.75, deposit a/c £3784.15. There are no major anticipated expenses between now and Christmas.
Paul will transfer £8000 from current to deposit account.

Reserves policy: the meeting agreed to hold a minimum of £7000 in the bank, with a warning to be circulated to the Executive when the balance fell to £10,000 at which point any major expenditure would have to have committee approval. Andrew will circulated suggested wording, to be approved by email.

Petty Cash: Alternatives to the current method were discussed including advancing cash to leaders’ personal accounts or asking leaders to use their own funds and claim back expenses.  These were rejected in favour of the current system: leaders use Leander debit cards with a maximum of £500 on account.  The treasurer will be informed in advance of any single item over £100 so he can ensure there are adequate funds on account and top up if necessary.  This procedure is transparent and keeps Leander cash separate from leaders’ own money at all times.
James is standing down from monitoring subs as he no longer has any children in Leander. The committee expressed their appreciation of his work and the positive impact it has had.  Nigel has a membership application form from a parent who has indicated they would be willing to take this on: Nigel to pass name on to leaders.

Paul will progress a separate bank account for Explorers.

Meeting agreed an approximate cost of £200 for a couple of flags for the Scouts and Explorers boats for the Great River Race. Nigel will pursue designs with Ben.

The next AGM accounts will include a list of donors and grant-giving bodies.

	Fundraising
	HQ hirers can now advertise their activities on a new external noticeboard. Nigel will also display details of hall hire. 

There is now regular toddler football on Saturdays and karate after Beavers.

Andrew will get keys back from John Clary (his boat has now gone).

The donated Topper is being used and will be kept.

All the gigs leak through the bolts which hold the bilge keys on.  A solution would be a fibreglass strip over the stringer to seal them, at a likely cost of £1500 per boat. Robin will progress getting quote.

Russell has been working on the coypus but new oars are needed. We are on the waiting list: they are ordered in batches.

Paul will give Nigel names for possible servicing of heating system.

Nigel will get quote for refurbishing the stairs to the boat deck.

Backyard: Council requires infiltration test. Andrew is pursuing a way to get this at no cost. In the meantime, Andrew will pick up logs from Paul as possible seating round a raised firepit for Beavers. The backyard will be cleared over the winter (see point re skip in Parent Volunteering above).

	GSL Report
	All sections are still very popular. There is capacity in Explorers, but we would then need more helpers.  Penny will contact the head of Kingston Academy re both points. Attendance was about 50 for the Boating Day on 30 September.

	Building report
	Points discussed under Matters Arising. 

Annual maintenance jobs on Dick’s list still need doing (see last minutes). Paul will arrange for David Baker to do them. 

	Safety
	Next safety inspection will be 7 pm on 19 November.
Safety procedure for storing gigs: put straps on first before hoops. 

	Any Other Business
	Boats will be put out for the CARA litterpick on 20 October, 11:15.
Meeting agreed expenditure of around £50 on wood preserver, which Dick will use on refurbishing the gigs over the winter.

Robin will put together some proposals re storage and how we use space.

	Future Dates
	Laying up Supper
27 October
Exec meeting
19 November


